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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
GADD Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Thursday 30th June 2022
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Monday 13th June, police were notified of vehicles speeding on the A198 Aberlady.  Information passed onto both Road Policing Team and local Community Policing Team.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the evening of Monday 27th June, police were called to a male causing a disturbance in Muirfield Drive, Gullane.  Police attended and arrested male for vandalism and threatening and abusive behaviour.    
3. Housebreaking

4. Parking 
May 2022 issued by ELC

· Aberlady - 1 PCN’s (1 outside Nature Reserve)
· Gullane - 127 PCN’s (109 at Gullane Bents)




· Yellowcraigs – 69 PCN’s
CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· On Sunday 29th May, a member of the public found an unexploded ordinance embedded on the banks at Gullane beach.  Police attended and cordon put on area until EOD attended and carried out a controlled explosion.  A Flare Gun (possibly WW2) was found on Monday 20th May, again on Gullane beach, where the EOD attended and carried out another controlled explosion.
· On Sunday 5th June, a member of the public reported they had discovered unexploded war munition near to Muirfield Golf course.  Officers attended and cordoned off the area until EOD safely disposed of the items.  Found items were 9 mortar tail units, 27 two inch mortars, 18 two inch mortal tail units.  EOD confirmed these items were not live and were approximately 30 – 40 years old.
· Two full golf club sets were stolen from Craigielaw Golf Club on Wednesday 1st June.  Enquiries ongoing.

· In the early hours of Tuesday 14th June, 2 suspicious males were captured on CCTV in a garden at Muirfield Terrace, Gullane.  They had torches and appeared to be scouting out motor vehicles.

· On Wednesday 22nd June, a member of the public found an artillery shell.  Police attended and sent picture to EOD.  Cordon was put in place.  EOD arrived and safely disposed of the item.

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
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